
St Mary’s Hornby, Our Lady’s Caton, St Joseph’s Kirkby Lonsdale 

Tel:  015242 21246 Canon Luiz Ruscillo   

email: clergy@lunevalleycatholics.org.uk 

3rd November 2019 – 31st Sunday of Ordinary Time - Divine Office Week 3 

Mass Times and Intentions 

Saturday 2
nd

 November Kirkby Lonsdale 12 Noon Holy Souls 

Saturday 2
nd

 November Caton 6:00pm Parish  

Sunday 3
rd

 November Kirkby Lonsdale 9:00am In honour of St. Martin 

Sunday 3
rd

 November Hornby 11:00am Dead of the Parish 

Monday 4
th

 November Hornby 8:00am Archbishop Michael Bowen 

Tuesday 5
th

 November Caton 6:00pm Bishop Brian Noble RIP 

Wednesday 6
th

 November Kirkby Lonsdale 6:30pm Frank Roscoe 

Thursday 7
th

 November Hornby 8:00am Isobel Barton 

Friday 8
th

 November Hornby 8:00am Rev Iain Rennie RIP 

Saturday 9
th

 November Kirkby Lonsdale 12 noon Essex Container Lorry Victims 

Saturday 9
th

 November Caton 6:00pm Marjorie Young 

Sunday 10
th

 November Kirkby Lonsdale 9:00am Parish 

Sunday 10
th

 November Hornby 11:00am 
Remembrance Sunday – Meet 

at school at 10:40 

Kirkby Lonsdale Weekly Services 

Sunday   After 9:00 am Mass Chaplet of Divine Mercy  

Tuesday  9:30 am Ecumenical Prayer (St Mary’s Kirkby Lonsdale) 

Tuesday  6:30 pm Novena to Our Lady and Benediction 

Wednesday  10:15 am Morning Prayers 

Saturday 11- 11:45 am Adoration and Confession 

Sunday  After 9:00 am Mass Chaplet of Divine Mercy  

Hornby /Caton Services 

Friday  5:00 – 6:00 pm Holy Hour for Vocations (Hornby) 

Anniversaries: Frank Roscoe, Sarah Douglas, Patrick Doogan, Jerome Darcy, Victor Lee, Jim Dugdale, John 

McNicholas, Tekla Niedopytalski, Sr. Mary of St. John, Rose Hindle, Edith Hall, Mary Edwards, Robert Catterall. 

Please Pray for the Sick of the Parishes: Brian Byrne, Sarah Adam, Veronica Law, Dennis Brown, 

Graham Jubb, Paul Shuttleworth, Keith and Alexa Wightman, Sarah Mason, Cynthia McPherson, Jean Wilson, 

Kevin Casey, Esther Castle, Chris Broadhurst, Joan Randall, Hazel Waring, Eric and Nina Ireland, Frances 

McKenzie, Sandie Hardy, Elizabeth Ackerley, Pepe Casanova, Karen Parkinson, Margaret Aspin, Damien 

Waterhouse, Bruce Kay, Colette Calveley, Lucy Ball, Maggie Trimble, Pauline O’Toole and Roberta Whiteside. 

No longer lost… Sometimes we can feel as though we are just going through the motions of living a proper 

Christian life.  Perhaps in such moment today’s Gospel can help us.  When we walk in through the doors of the 

church, we are taking steps to try to get a fresh glimpse of Jesus.  Our walking through the church door can be 

like Zacchaeus climbing the sycamore tree to get a good view as Jesus passes by.    Like Zacchaeus we don’t 

expect Jesus to notice us. We certainly don’t expect Jesus to single us out from the crowd; but discreetly, He 

does.  He stands beneath the tree we have climbed and He calls us by name; He invites us to join Him.  He 

wants us to be at one with Him, and with ourselves.  When we feel lost in a crowd, Jesus is there, watching and 

waiting for us to come to Him. If Jesus seems distant to us, it’s usually because we are not hearing His call or 

because other things are getting in the way and blocking our view.  Let’s ask Jesus to rid us of any distractions 

that prevent us from seeing and listening to Him.… for today salvation has come to this house! 

South Lancaster Refugee Welcome: A MUSICAL EVENING on Friday 15 November 2019 @7pm to be 

held at OUR LADY’S CATHOLIC COLLEGE LANCASTER. Tickets £5-00 Primary age Pupils FREE This venue is being 

hosted by St Bernadette’s and will featured St Bernadette’s School. Our Lady’s Catholic College Students and a 

range of other Vocal and instrumental items.  Please see Notice Board. 



November is the Month of the Holy Souls. If you wish your loved ones to be remembered 

especially during Holy Mass, please put their names in an envelope and place in box beneath the Altar.   

Bishop Emeritus Brian Noble RIP: Funeral arrangements: Tuesday 5th November:  Bishop Brian's 

mortal remains will be received into Shrewsbury Cathedral at 5.00 pm with the Prayers of the Vigil and 

Reception.  His body will rest before the Altar until the Vigil Mass at 7.00 pm.  His mortal remains will then be 

transferred to rest overnight at Saint Joseph's, Birkenhead 

Wednesday 6th November: Bishop Brian's mortal remains will be transferred to the Church of Saint Michael 

and All Angels, Birkenhead at 10.00 am where his body will rest before the Altar until the Requiem Mass at 

12.00 Noon. 

His mortal remains will then be laid to rest at Saint Winefride's Churchyard, Neston at 2.00 pm    

Archbishop Michael Bowen RIP: We have received a message from Archbishop Wilson, via Bp Paul, as 

follows: 

“Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, it is with great sadness that I have to inform you that Archbishop Michael 

Bowen died at 12.30 am, 17th October, at St Peter's Home, Vauxhall. I saw Archbishop Michael on Tuesday 

evening in St Thomas' Hospital and although somewhat tired he was in good spirits. He was a faithful servant of 

the Church and especially of the two dioceses of which he was the chief shepherd. Please do pray for him and 

his family. With prayers, yours sincerely in Christ, +John” 

The funeral arrangements: Sunday 3rd November: 5pm: Reception into St George's Cathedral   6pm: Cathedral 

Mass: Archbishop Kevin McDonald to preside.  8pm: Vigil Service, after which the Cathedral will close.  

Monday 4th November 12.30pm:  Funeral Mass: Archbishop John Wilson to preside. 

Burial in the Cathedral Crypt at the end of the Mass. 

St John Henry Newman.  Mgr. Roderick Strange will give a talk at St Mary’s Church Hall on Tuesday 5th 

November at 7pm. This is an open event for the Deanery, and all are welcome. Mgr Strange is former rector of 

the Pontifical Beda College and has now been appointed as Professor in Theology at St Mary’s University, 

Twickenham. He is also a member of the Theology Faculty at the University of Oxford. 

Funeral of the Rev Iain Rennie retired Vicar of St Margaret's Hornby will take place on Tuesday 5th 

November at 2pm @ the Church of the Ascension Torrisholme.  

Make a Stand for Faith and Freedom! #REDWEDNESDAY PRAYER VIGIL Join us to pray for Religious 

Freedom at Lancaster Cathedral, 27
th

 November 2019, 7:30 pm. For more information, please contact Aid to 

the Church in Need, NW Office, on 01524 388739 or nw.office@acnuk.org and see the poster in the porch. 

While Fr Luiz is away: As you are aware. Fr Luiz is away from the parish from 14 October until 19 April 

2020. During this time a number of priests will be looking after the parishes and saying the masses: 

You can read full details on the website: lunevalleycatholics.org.uk/2019/11/01/fr-luiz-sabbatical-leave/ 

Contacting the Parish: You will be able to contact the parish for a priest or for enquiries on 015242 21246 or 

by email clergy@lunevalleycatholics.org.uk Messages to phone or email will be monitored and dealt with.  

Newsletter items can be emailed to: newsletter@lunevalleycatholics.org.uk 

If you wish to have a Mass offered for an intention please put the offering in an envelope with the details of 

the intention and, as appropriate, the suggested date written clearly. The envelope can be given to the priest 

or handed in to the sacristy; the Mass request will be dealt with. It may not be possible to offer the Mass on 

the exact date requested but it will be offered as near as possible.  

Other matters and responsibilities: see lunevalleycatholics.org.uk/2019/11/01/fr-luiz-sabbatical-leave/ 

                                    Email notices newsletter@lunevalleycatholics.org.uk 


